
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

Correctional Primary Health Service (South) 

Award Compliant Roster Pattern Change 

The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) is writing to members to provide 

an update on a current matter in relation to the award compliant roster pattern change. The ANMF understand 

that this has been a challenging time for some of our members and invite members to continue to raise their 

concerns with your organiser if you still have questions. The ANMF can report that following two consultative 

periods in August no written feedback was provided but several conversations occurred verbally. The ANMF 

acknowledge that this case will involve more than just a new roster to close, including, the future of ADO 

banking, historical overtime back payment and an inquiry into the application of penalties. 

 

In terms of the roster, the ANMF is awaiting input from HACSU and HR on the progress of HACSU’s dispute. Now 

that HACSU are onboard with this case, the ANMF has written to HACSU to provide some clarity and a history of 

this case to date. The ANMF is happy to wait for HACSU to be satisfied that they have had an opportunity to 

consult but apologise to ANMF members for the delay in resolving this case.  

 

The ANMF would welcome a further member meeting to discuss this matter in conjunction with HACSU once a 

response to their letter is received. 

 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Southern Organiser Jenna Bowling, via phone 6223 

6777 or email Jenna.Bowling@anmftas.org.au. 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives, and care workers to represent 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 
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